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1. Bill Number:   HB 147 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Fowler 
 

3.  Committee: Militia, Police and Public Safety 
 

4. Title: Photo identification cards issued by Department of Criminal Justice 

Services  

 

5. Summary:   
 
  The proposed legislation would require the Department of Criminal Justice Services 

(DCJS) to issue photo-identification cards to all private security services personnel regulated 
by DCJS, special conservators of the peace, bail bondsmen, and bail enforcement agents.  All 
these groups are required to be regulated by the department and the photo-identification card 
would be issued upon each individual’s initial or renewal application for registration or 
license. 

 
  The legislation authorizes the DCJS to charge a fee for each card issued or reissued equal 

to the fee charged by the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) for the issuance of a special 
identification card, currently $10.00. (§ 46.2-345, Code of Virginia, establishes a basic fee of 
$5.00 for special id cards; § 46.2-333.1, Code of Virginia, provides for an additional 
surcharge of $5.00 for such cards.)  For cards issued between July 1, 2017 and June 30, 2018, 
the agency would be authorized to charge an additional $4.00 processing fee. 

 
  Finally, the legislation would authorize DCJS to enter into an agreement with DMV to 

create and produce the photo-identification cards to be issued by DCJS.  DMV would be 
authorized to charge DCJS a fee for each card produced equal to the fee DMV may charge 
for the issuance of a special identification card.  In addition, DMV would charge DCJS a 
processing fee of $4.00 for each card issued or reissued between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 
2017.  All such fees collected by DMV would be set aside in a special fund to meet the 
expenses of DMV. 

 
  The proposed legislation would be effective July 1, 2017. 
 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item 8 below. 
 

8. Fiscal Implications:   
 



  It is expected that the fees authorized by the proposed legislation would offset the 
expenses of producing and issuing the photo-identification cards.  Therefore, there would be 
no net fiscal impact resulting from the legislation. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  
 
 Department of Criminal Justice Services 
 Department of Motor Vehicles 
  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 
  
11. Other Comments:  None. 
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